
August 25, 2022 
 
Supervisor Don Horsley 
President, San Mateo County Board of Supervisors 
400 County Center 
Redwood City, CA 
94063 
 
RE: Fixin’ San Mateo County (FxSMC)  
 
Dear Supervisor Horsley: 
 
The North Fair Oaks Community Council voted on August 25, 2022 to send this letter of support 
for the efforts of Fixin’ San Mateo County (FxSMC) and request that the Board consider the 
establishment of a Civilian Oversight Board and Inspector General office for the San Mateo 
County Sheriff’s Office. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brooks Esser 
Chair, North Fair Oaks Community Council 


